
 
 

 

   
STOKE LYNE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Meeting of Stoke Lyne Parish Council held on Tuesday 13th May 

2025 
 

PRESENT: Councillors  
N Barnes  

    P. Elliot 
R Allen 
P. Buckle 

 
Also Present :-  
 

1. TO RECEIVE AND ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Cllr C. Cooke, Cllr N Simpson (CDC) Cllr G Conway Murray (CDC) 
 
2. Election of Chairman 
Cllr N Barnes was unanimously elected Chairman of the Parish Council for the 
year 2025/6 and Cllr P Elliot was appointed Vice Chairman. 

 
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 

Cllrs Allen and Buckle as members of the Puy Du Fou Action group. 
 

4. TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 
Tuesday 14th JANUARY 2025. 

It was agreed unanimously that the minutes of the meeting of 14th January 
2025 were a true record of the meeting. 

 
5. FINANCE 
 Expenditure for confirmation and approval  

The following payments were approved:- 
 

Agreed unanimously.  
Audit 
The Parish Council agreed to receive and note the Internal Audit report for 2024/5, 
approved the Annual Governance statement and authorised the Chairman and the 
Clerk (Responsible financial Officer _RFO) to sign the same and  considered, approved 
and authorised the chairman and the Clerk to sign the accounts for 24/25. 

 
 

6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND DECISIONS 
25/00696/F 6 The Close Stoke 

Lyne OX27 8RZ 
Extension to dropped kerb along with creation of a new  
parking space (part-retrospective)  

No comments provided that OCC Highways are satisfied that it will not affect the 
safety of the highway. 
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7. VILLAGE ISSUES. 
Bainton 
The traffic order implementing a 20mph speed limit through the hamlet is 
awaited. As the road is currently used as a rat run, residents would like OCC to 
consider making the road one -way. 
Speedwatch 
The Speedwatch group has met 3 times, and has noticed a reduction in traffic 
speed. 
Playground 
It was suggested that the number of trustees for the playing field should be 
increased from 2 to 3. 
Road Closure 
The meeting was reminded about the proposed closure of the B4100 between 
0400 and 1800hrs between June 9th and June 12th. 
Puy du Fou 
Bucknell Parish Council has organised  a group to oppose the development plans. 
It was noted that the developers are referring to a new traffic model informing 
discussions with OCC. The Clerk was asked to approach OCC for more details of 
the model. 
 

8. CORRESPONDENCE  
OALC/CDC updates. 
 

9.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
None. 
 

10.  DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS 
 The date of the next meeting is 8th July  2025. 

 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.00pm. 


